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HARRIS-STOWE                 STATE UNIVERSITY

FACULTY SENATE

Senate Faculty Meeting Minutes
October 10, 2014 – 2:00 pm
Senators Present





Faculty Members Present

Reynaldo Anderson





Nancy Popkin

Hattie K. Weaver





Joyce Eisel

Sudarsan Kant

Kenneth Bowman

Owolabi Tiamiyu

John David Kerr

The HSSU Senate Meeting was called to order by Vice President Reynaldo Anderson in the absence of the President Owolabi Tiamiyu.  
Vice President Anderson immediately moved to address items on  the published agenda.  The motion was made to approve the May 10, 2014 minutes with corrections. A motion was also made to appoint Dr. Kant to the University Business and Finance committee.  A copy of the monthly university budget reports are to be received by President Tiamiyu.  A memo is to be sent to the comptroller and copied to President for transparency.

President Tiamiyu brought to the floor of the senate meeting concerns about the start time of the meetings.   By unanimous vote, it was decided that the start time would be 2:30 pm.  To date President Tiamiyu has not had the opportunity to meet with Dr. Smith concerning an Arts and Sciences Council.  President Tiamiyu did not address the topic of inviting Regent Norwood to monthly Faculty Senate meeting.  The issue of receipt of an advanced copy of the Board of Regents meeting agenda was discussed.  The issue was tabled until the next meeting.   

The Urban Ecology degree proposal along with the program proposals from the School of Business was approved.  A discussion of the sustainability of these new programs as well as the sustainability of other programs was brought to the floor and tabled for action until the next meeting.

There was no technology report at this meeting.  A report will be available at the next meeting.  However, several technology issues were brought to the floor for discussion.  Issues included: Skype availability, Ms. Nancy Popkin has had an inoperable system for several days without repair, computers available for adjunct faculty in # 209 are not working, re-implementation of the policy of having laptops available for checkout on the weekends, the ability to download from  “YouTube” availability on faculty as well as student computers and the slowness and often inability to download on faculty computers.

Senate President Taimiyu stated that he will have an updated list on the Assessment Standing Committee structure, proposal procedures, membership issues and re-engagement.  Reports from standing committee were not available at this meeting and were tabled until the next meeting.  A corrected report on university standing committee will be submitted to President Tiamiyu for review before distribution to faculty members.
A request to the Arts and Sciences to assist the College of Education with the SPA reports was dismissed as the issue has already been addressed.  A report on the updating of the faculty manual was dismissed as the manual has become obsolete through the collective bargaining agreement and other events.  A discussion of the evaluation of members of the administration was deferred until the next meeting.

A follow up on exceptional matters of resulted in the following actions:

1.  A letter of support was written and given to President Tiamiyu for delivery.

2. A delay was put in place for the discussion of “course overloads” with the administration.

3. A memo to the IT Vice President concerning software updates with informing and training of users.

4. Problems in utilizing the new outlook e-mail.  Perhaps a short manual could be distributed.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. to allow Senators an opportunity to attend the university faculty and staff meeting.  Next meeting date will be November 14, 2014.
Respectfully submitted,

Hattie K. Weaver
